
MINUTES 

TOWN OF CANANDAIGUA 

PARKS AND RECREATION/TRAILS 

MEETING MARCH 27, 2019 

CANANDAIGUA TOWN HALL-LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM 

Members Present:  Mark MacNeil, Karen Parkhurst, David Sauter, Adeline Rudolph, Randy Groot, Lily Logan 

Additional:  Doug Finch, Samantha Pierce, Elena Schumann, Mike Bentley, Janet Mamula, Dennis Brewer 

Meeting was called to order at 6pm. 

1. Approved minutes from March 6, 2019 meeting. 
2. Referring to the previous meeting minutes, Dennis asked for further information on the ultimate frisbee and bocce 

tournament subject mentioned on March 6th.  Mark gave him a summary of the discussion. 
3. New member introductions – Randy Groot was introduced as the new committee member and Lily Logan was 

introduced as the Youth Representative. 
4. Mike Bentley was introduced and gave a detailed presentation on an all-inclusive adaptive playground project.  The 

custom designed playground will be added to the site at Outhouse Park West and will be for people – young and old – 
of all abilities.  The project will cost a total of approximately $1 million, all of which will be raised by the group called 
“Dream Big” committee.  They are asking the town to provide the property and infrastructure for the playground.  A 
recommendation was made to submit a resolution to the Town Board for approval of the project.  The group hopes 
the park can be in place in mid – 2020. 

5. The date for Love My Parks Day has not yet been determined. 
6. CIC will be given an update on the implementation of the Parks and Recreation Comprehensive Plan at their meeting 

on April 2nd, 2019. 
7. Need a grand opening date for Miller Park 
8. Onanda Park is celebrating 30 years of continued use.  Brief discussion of some sort of celebration. 
9. Parks and Recreation Summer Flyer is online and signups for programs are taking place both online and in person.  The 

pre-school program is almost filled. 
10. Dennis gave a summary of the bus trips being offered this year – signup so far has been slow. 
11. Senior group is slowly growing – there is a core group attending weekly. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.  Next meeting will be held on April 24, 2019 at the lower conference room in the Town 
Hall. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen Parkhurst 


